# WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC

# March 2, 1993

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/UNIT 251, and Duane Jones, N8LDM/UNIT 260. There were ?? members present. Minutes from the February 2nd meeting were read and approved. The Treasure's report was read and approved.

### OLD BUSINESS

There was a reminder of the 50/50 drawing that will be held at the April 6th meeting.

Leo WA8BMA/Unit 259 wanted to remind everyone about the Schoolboy Regetta that will be held on Saturday April 17th. He still needs several radio operators.

Leo also wanted to remind everyone about the March of Dimes Walkamerica that will be held on Sunday April 25th.

Leo also wanted to remind everyone about the Multiple Sclerosis "Super Cities Walk" to be held on March 28th at the Grand Central Mall.

Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 added a reminder about the State Wide Disaster Drill that will be held March 23. Packet will be used heavally.

Duane had copies of the new RACES By-laws. Everyone at the meeting got a copy.

Ken said that he has hand delivered a letter to the Parkersburg Homecoming Committee, asking them to allow us to operate the BINGO games at the 1993 Parkersburg Homecoming.

A letter was hand deliverd to the Department of High Ways about the Safety Break Trailer over the Easter weekend. A schedule for the Safety Break has been started.

### NEW BUSINESS

Ken says he has been working on a logging system for the EOC. The main parts of the logging system is the old Kantronic KPC-2 Packet Controllers that have been replaced with the new KPC-3 from the DAREN system NODEs.

Ken wanted to tell everyon about a balloon launch that will be held on April 17th. It's possible, but unlikely it may come our way. In any case guys launching the balloon may need help locating it when it comes down.

The next Wood County Fire Fighters Association meeting will be held March 8th at Parkersburg #1 Fire Station.

### THOSE IN ATTENDANCE